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L.D. 1899 

DATE: ~-5-{)~ (Filing No. H-G>~tt) 

Reproduced and distributed under the direction of the Clerk of 
the House. 

STATE OF MAINE 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

121ST LEGISLATURE 
SECOND SPECIAL SESSION 

HOUSE AMENDMENT ,.(l" to COMMITTEE AMENDMENT "A" to S. P . 743, 
L.D. 1899, Bill, "An Act To Amend the Dissolved Oxygen Standard 
and the Bacteria Standard for Class C Waters" 

Amend the amendment in section 1 in paragraph B by striking 
out all of the 2nd and 3rd sentences (page 1, lines 42 to 49 and 
page 2, lines 1 to 5 in amendment) and inserting in their place 
the following: 'In addition, in order to provide additional 
protection for growth of indigenous fish, facilities that were 
issued final discharge licenses or water quality certificates 
prior to March 16, 2004 that are based on a 6.5 parts per million 
dissolved oxygen criterion must continue to be licensed using a 
temperature of 24 degrees centigrade or the ambient temperature 
of the water body, whichever is lower. This requirement applies 
in perpetuity, regardless of whether the ownership of a facility 
changes. Final discharge licenses and water quality certificates 
not based on a 6.5 parts per million dissolved oxygen criterion 
prior to March 16, 2004 must be based on a 6.5 parts per million 
dissolved oxygen criterion at a temperature of 22 degrees 
centigrade or the ambient temperature of the water body, 
whichever is lower. Any new facilities constructed after March 
16, 2004 must be issued licenses or water quality certificates 
based on a 6.5 parts per million dissolved oxygen criterion using 
a temperature of 24 degrees centigrade or the ambient temperature 
of the water bOQ~' whichever is lower.' 

SUMMARY 

This amendment clarifies that the licensing requirement for 
facilities that were issued final discharge licenses or water 
quality certificates prior to March 16, 2004 that are based on a 
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HOUSE AMENDMENT "rJ:, to COMMITTEE AMENDMENT "A" to S.P. 743, L.D. 
1899 rr 
6.5 parts per million dissolved oxygen criterion applies in 
perpetui ty, regardless of whether the ownership of a facility 
changes. This amendment also specifies that any new facilities 
constructed after March 16, 2004 must be issued licenses or water 
quality certificates based on a 6.5 parts per million dissolved 
oxygen criterion using a temperature of 24 degrees centigrade or 
the ambient t~the water body, whichever is lower. 

SPONSORED BY: 
(Representative 

TOWN: Bar Harbor 

HOUSE 
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